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DATE: October 1, 2025 
SUBJECT: Notice Regarding Federal Government Shutdown 
_______________________________________________________________ 

Dear HABC Residents, Participants and Landlords: 

As many of you are aware, a Federal Government Shutdown has been declared. 
The Housing Authority of Baltimore City (HABC) will continue to operate and 
provide full services to residents in the public housing program and participants in 
the Housing Choice Voucher Program. HABC residents, HCVP participants, and 
landlords will continue to receive payments for now. 
 
Most of our funding comes from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban 
Development, one of the federal agencies that will be impacted by a shutdown. If 
the shutdown occurs, we do not know at this time how long it will last. HABC 
maintains a reserve fund that will provide funds to operate for a period of time.  
 
We will update you as we learn more about the shutdown. We remain committed 
to providing quality housing and supportive services to those who we serve.  
 
Sincerely, 

Janet Abrahams 

 

President | Chief Executive Officer 
Housing Authority of Baltimore City 


